CITY OF LAKE BRONSON

COUNCIL MINUTES

FEBRUARY 21, 2012
The regular meeting of the Lake Bronson City Council was called to order by Mayor Patricia Nerguson at 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 21, 2012.  
Present were Council Members Jim Erickson, Greg Sandahl, Bobby Schmiedeberg and Mayor Patricia Nerguson.

Absent was Council Member Joyce Storeby.

Also present were Darlene Brown and Megan Hanson, City Clerk.
Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the agenda.
The clerk reported two water shut-off’s for the month.
Sandahl made a motion, seconded by Schmiedeberg, and carried out unanimously to approve the January 17, 2012 Minutes.

The council reviewed a service contract received from Tri-County Emergency Medical Services.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the contract for ambulance service.

The council had open discussion.  They agreed that the new Maintenance Worker has been doing a good job since he started.  The fan in the computer at the shop may be shot, Ray Housker will stop to take a look at it.  The clerk presented the council with an assessment notice from the county.  The Board of Appeal and Equalization for the City of Lake Bronson will be held on Wednesday, May 2, 2012 from 9:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. at the Lake Bronson Community Center.  The clerk also gave the council some information on upcoming training opportunities.  The council would like the Maintenance Worker to attend a mosquito workshop in Thief River Falls on March 13, 2012.  The clerk reported that the city received a refund check for $1,777.44 from the Northwest Service Cooperative for health insurance premiums paid in 2010.  The clerk also presented a long distance price comparison from Rochester Telecom Systems, the council decided to stay with Onvoy for now.  
The council reviewed the claims list for bills.  The clerk reported three additions to the list: an addition of $38.76 to Office Max for an SD card for the GPS and office supplies, an addition of $238.00 to MN Department of Health for the quarterly service connection fee, and an addition of $169.13 to Auto Value Karlstad for tools and parts, bringing the total amount of claims to $14,241.92.  There were no fire department bills for the month.  Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to approve the claims list and pay bills.

Schmiedeberg made a motion, seconded by Sandahl, and carried out unanimously to adjourn to the next regular scheduled council meeting at 5:30 p.m. on Monday, March 19, 2012. 
___________________________________
Megan Hanson, City Clerk    
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